The City of Daytona Beach
Utilities Department

TO: James V. Chisholm, City Manager
FROM: Shannon Ponitz, Utilities Director (/7
DATE: December 21, 2018

SUBJECT: Williamson Blvd. — Dunn Ave. to Mason Ave. Reclaimed Water Improvements
- Bid No. 19083

REQUEST

Utilities Department requests the City Commission adopt a resolution awarding Bid No. 19083 to
Hazen Construction, LLC, 1599 Tionia Road, New Smyrna Beach, FL 32168, in the amount of
$988,775.00.

PURPOSE

The purpose of this project is to construct approximately 2,200 linear feet of 20-inch reclaimed
water main on Williamson Blvd between Dunn Avenue and Mason Avenue to provide a
continuous reclaimed distribution system to meet future development needs.

CONSIDERATION

The Williamson Blvd. — Dunn Ave. to Mason Ave. Reclaimed Water Improvements Project
consists of the installation of approximately 2,200 linear feet of reclaimed water main. The
installation of the reclaimed water main will close two gaps in the existing reclaimed system,
thereby providing the City with a continuous pipeline between Dunn Ave. and Mason Ave.
Construction of this project will improve reuse water distribution to meet current and future reuse
demands, including demands from Tomoka Town Center, B Braun, Latitudes and future
developments within the project area.

The City advertised Bid No. 19083 for the Williamson Blvd. — Dunn Ave. to Mason Ave.
Reclaimed Water Improvements Project on October 11, 2018, and received the following bids on
November 13, 2018:

Bid
DB Civil Construction NON Responsive
DBE Utility Services NON Responsive
Hazen Construction, LLC $988,775
TB Landmark Construction $1,046,319

At the time of the bid opening, DBE Utility Services was found to be non-responsive due to
submittal of a 5% bid bond versus the 10% bid bond that was required. The remaining bid
submissions were reviewed for conformance with the project requirements. The project
documents required bidders to submit five successfully completed (not earlier than 2011) open cut
pipeline (potable water, reuse water or wastewater force main) projects being 20-inches (min) in
diameter and 2,000-feet (min) in length. After review of these project references, it was found that



DB Civil Construction did not meet the minimum requirements and was therefore subsequently
declared to be non-responsive. Therefore, Hazen Construction, LLC was evaluated for bid
responsiveness and was found to be the lowest, best responsive bidder, with a total cost bid of
$988,775.

FUNDING

Funds are available in the Water and Sewer Grant Fund No. 414-610000-536-565000-611817
(8326,295.75 - SIRWMD Cost Share Agreement Contract #33294) and the Renewal and
Replacement 8% Fund 428-610000-536-565000-611713 ($662,479.25).

RECOMMENDATION

Utilities Department recommends the City Commission adopt a resolution awarding Bid No.
19083 to Hazen Construction, LLC, 1599 Tionia Road, New Smyrna Beach, FL 32168, in the
amount of $§988,775.00.

SCHEDULE ATTACHMENTS
City Commission Approval — January 2019 Agenda Summary
Construction Completion — September 2019 Contract 19083
EOR Letter of Recommendation of Award
Bid Mail Out
Bid Recap Sheet
Bid Tabulation Sheet
Sufficiency of Funds
Non-Responsive Memo: DBE Utility Services
Non-Responsive Memo: DB Civil Construction




